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Madam Wang Ruiping

Director General

China Civil Airports Association

3 East Road Huajiadi, Chaoyqng District, Beijing

7th May 2018

Dear Madam Wang,

The 12" Airport Working Group (AWG) meeting in Beijing and the Small and
Medium Sized Chinese Airports Workshop on Innovation & Development in

Xining

I am writing to thank you for both hosting the dinner in Beijing for the UK delegates at
the end of the AWG meeting on the evening of 26" March, and for the CCAA acting
as co-host for the Small and Medium Sized Chinese Airports Workshop in Xining.

It was once again a great pleasure to work with CCAA in organising both these
events. | know that the UK delegation welcomed the opportunity to meet both you
and members of your team at the networking dinner. The Small and Medium Sized
Chinese Airports Workshop which followed over two days in Xining was also a great
opportunity to better understand the operating environment facing small and medium
sized airports here in China, and how UK experience and expertise in the sector
might help to address both the challenges and opportunities these airports face. The
UK delegates had the chance to meet a broad cross section of airports and are keen
to develop the contacts made. With my team’s support they will be following up on
the contacts they have made during the workshop to see how they can assist the
airports present in delivering the projects identified.

None of this would have been possible without the active engagement of both
Deputy Director-General Qin and Deputy Secretary General Sun during both the
planning and delivery of the two events. | am also extremely grateful for the active
role played by Mr Fang, in his capacity as the Head of the Small and Medium Sized
Sub-group, at the workshop. Without their full support we would not have achieved
the outcomes that we did. | would be grateful if you could convey my thanks to all of
them. In the coming weeks [ will fook to set up a meeting with your team to review
the workshop and to start the process of how we can look to use the revised
Memorandum of Understanding to shape our future engagement




British Embassy Beijing Tel: 0086 10 5192 4573

%‘ 11 Guang Hua Lu Email: andrew.massey2@fco.gov.uk
ol Jian Guo Men Wai Fax: 0086 10 5192 4441

Beijing 100600 www.gov.uk/world/china
Depar‘tment for People’s Republic of China www.ukti.gov.uk

International Trade

In conclusion, once again please accept my thanks and appreciation for your support
and involvement in both events. | look forward to continuing to work with you and
your team in the future.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Massey

Deputy Director for Advanced manufacturing, Innovation Transport and Technology
Department for International Trade

British Embassy Beijing




